Man remanded in custody after
bogus workman crimes
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A man has been arrested, charged and appeared in court for
over 40 bogus workmen offences after targeting a number of
residents in Edinburgh.

In total, 14 homeowners in the Currie, Balerno and other areas
in the west of the Capital were visited and over-charged for
substandard work, which was carried out on their properties.

As a result, a large five-figure sum of cash was extorted from
victims.

The 23-year-old was identified as part of Operation Monarda —
a new partnership initiative to tackle doorstep crime across
Scotland.

After being detained on Tuesday 8th April, he appeared at
court the following day in connection with 44 crimes and has
been remanded in custody.

Police also seized a number of the man’s assets and have
applied for a six-figure sum of cash to be forfeited under
Proceeds of Crime legislation.

Another man, aged 47, has also been reported to the Procurator
Fiscal in relation to these offences.

Police Scotland, Trading Standards and other partners are
assuring the public they are committed to identifying those
responsible for doorstep crime and bringing them to justice.

Chief Superintendent Mark Williams, Divisional Commander of
Edinburgh City Division said:
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“Doorstep crime can affect anyone within our local
communities, but we are aware that in particular the over 60's
can be targeted due to a perceived vulnerability.

“Those who commit such crimes, like bogus callers and rogue
traders, are extremely convincing in how they approach and
interact with potential victims. Anyone can be convinced by
the lies these criminals create.

“If you are aware of any suspicious activity taking place at
the home of a neighbour, friend or family member then please
contact police immediately.”

A spokesperson from Trading Standards Scotland said: “Doorstep
crime remains the number one priority for Trading Standards
services in Scotland and we are committed to working with our
partners to tackle this unscrupulous crime.

“Unfortunately, doorstep crime still remains vastly under
reported and we strongly encourage victims, potential victims
and their families and friends to report any suspicions they
have immediately.”

Please report any suspicious activity to Police on 101, or
your local Trading Standards department. If the person refuses
to leave your door, or you feel threatened or scared — call
999 and ask for the Police.



